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To Whom it may concern. 

We received a letter in regard to the public alley between 8 West 8 Mile Road and Shiawassee Drive, 

adjacent to our address 24377 W. 8 Mile Rd.. The letter states that there is no approval on record for 

previously approved alley closure.   

PWS Building LLC is the owner of 24377 W. Eight Mile Detroit, MI 48219.  This LLC is the building entity 

for Plumbers Wholesale Supply Co, that has occupied the building since 1957.   

Marc Wolf is an owner of both companies.  I can be reached at 248 417 2716 cell. 

Plumbers Wholesale has had the alley closed for over 60 years.  We have continually maintained the 

alley.  Over the years at our expense, we have maintained the concrete, kept the surface clean, and had 

the main sewer line cleaned and vacuumed regularly.  On our tax statement we just received for parcel 

24002212 states “WARD 22 S EIGHT MILE RD CLOSED PUBLIC ALLEY  S & ADJ LOTS 13 THRU 11 AND E 

20FT OF 10 BANKS SUB L82” 

Leaving the alley closed as it has been for 60 plus years, helps with our parking for customers, 

employees, parking for the apartment building adjacent (we do not own the apartment building), and 

helps with the flow of trucks picking up and delivering material.     

If this alley were to be reopened, it would cause hardship for our customers, employees, and deliveries.   

It would invite vehicle traffic from the nightclub a few doors to the west.  This is a cause for concern 

voiced by all the neighboring properties.  This would open a direct outlet from the nightclub to the 

Church Parking lot to the East, and would increase the problems they already face.  As well this would 

open direct parking to the DTW substation.  This would be an increased nuisance that all the 

neighboring properties already have to deal with.  We deal with the nightclub regularly utilizing all our 

properties for parking at night.  We already continue to clean up after bar patrons leaving bottles, food 

bags, syringes, condoms, and property destruction.  We have tire marks from cars doing donuts, we 

have had multiple car break ins, car jackings, and shootings.  We really would not like to see more 

trouble caused by the increased traffic thru the alley.  

 


